
Flicks In The Sticks  
in association with Arts Alive 

This month’s film will be A GOOD 
WOMAN PG at Much Birch Hall, on 
SATURDAY 10TH FEBRUARY.  
Set in the 1930s on the beautiful shores of 
the Italian Riviera, A GOOD WOMAN 
stars Helen Hunt, Scarlett Johansson and 
Tom Wilkinson in an elegant and witty 
romantic comedy based on Oscar Wilde’s 
classic play, ‘Lady Windermere’s Fan’. 
Doors open at 7.00pm and the film 
commences at 7.30pm. Tickets £3.50 
(£2.50 under 16s ) available in advance or on 
the door. For further information or to 
book tickets, call Bryony Connolly on 
01981 541274.  
____________________________ 
Pancake Night  
on TUESDAY 20TH FEBRUARY at L.B. 
Village Hall 7.30pm start. 
Come and sample a variety of pancakes 
with various fillings both sweet and 
savoury. There will be Pancake tossing 
competitions and Pancakes Races 
All welcome - Adults £4.00 Children 
£2.00 refreshments will be available 
Proceeds in aid of hall refurbishment fund 

__________________________________  

W.I. 
On TUESDAY 21ST FEBRUARY at 
7.30pm in Much Birch Community Centre 
the subject for our next meeting is 
“Narrowboats”. 
__________________________________ 

Bingo 
Bingo will be back to normal at Little 
Birch Village Hall on THURSDAY 22ND 
FEBRUARY.  Eyes down at 8.00pm. 
__________________________________ 

Male Voice Choir 
The Hereford Rail Male Voice Choir, 
supported by soprano soloist Clementine 
Lovell of the Guildhall School of Music, 
is  coming to give a concert at Much Birch 
Hall on SATURDAY 24TH  FEBRUARY 
at 7.00pm. 
Tickets £6 – Available from John Jones – 
01981 540980 
Proceeds in aid of the Much Birch 
Community Hall Development Fund. 

__________________________________ 

The Evergreen Club 
The AGM will be held on MONDAY 
12TH MARCH at Much Birch Community 
Hall commencing 2.30pm.  Members will 
be receiving the Agenda and a list of 
Outings for 2007 giving pick-up points 
and details of what is available at each of 
the choices very shortly. 
2006 was an extremely successful year 
although we did suffer a couple of minor 
hiccups on the coach front which were 
quickly sorted out by our excellent coach 
people and on some trips we did have a 
downpour or two! 
We had an excellent Christmas Lunch at 
the Red Lion, Peterstow, who just 
managed to fit us in.  Our numbers are 
growing and we pick up 15 members from 
Ross alone together with 2 new members 
at the coach depot at Brandon. 
We are able to pick up at all villages on 
the A49 on the way through to Ross  so if 
you know anyone who would like to be 
picked up in Peterstow or Bridstow then 
please ask them to telephone 01981 
540406 for further information. 
We start 2007 with a trip to Oxford of the 
dreaming spires, riverside walks, shops, 
college quadrangles and the University 
Botanic Gardens with 3,000 species of 
plants (by Magdalen College).  Walking 
tours may be available as are the Hop-on-
Hop-off buses.   The date is 10th APRIL 
and the fare £8 for Members (£10 for non-
members).  Please telephone your booking 
through to either 01981 540406 or 540932 
by the 1st April. 

In the meantime we look forward to seeing 
you all at the AGM. 
Bridget Banks (Chairman), Evelyn 
Vaughan-Williams (Treasurer), Beverley 
Webb (Secretary) and Michael Wardle 
(Co-opted Member) 
___________________________________________ 

L.B.V.H. AGM 
Little Birch Village Hall AGM is on 
TUESDAY 27TH MARCH at 7.30 more 
information in next newsletter. 
______________________________________ 

Local News 
We send our heartiest congratulations and 
best wishes to MRS NELL WORTHING 
who will be celebrating her 100th birthday 
on Jan. 27th. She lived with her late 
husband, Howard, for many years at 
Churchfield, Much Birch,  but, after 
several years living on her own, she went 
to live with her  son, Peter, and his family 
in Hereford about 5 years ago. 
Belated ‘Congratulations’ are sent to MR. 
JOHN HAMILTON of Little Birch on 
obtaining his Bachelor of Law degree and 
to JOHN GWINNETT after 3 years hard 
work in achieving ‘Gold’ in the Duke of 
Edinburgh awards scheme. 
In the third week of January we said 
farewell to PAUL DAWSON as Methodist 
Lay Worker in the Ross and south 
Hereford area which includes the 
Methodist chapel in Little Birch. Paul has 
been a committed, hard working and well 
respected friend to many and we send him 
our best wishes as he enters into training 
for full time ministry and working as 
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10TH FEBRUARY – Flicks in the Sticks 
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24TH FEBRUARY – Hereford Rail Male Voice Choir 

ADVANCE NOTICES 
12TH MARCH – Evergreen Club AGM 
27TH MARCH – L.B.Village Hall AGM 
10TH APRIL – Evergreen Club Trip to Oxford 
 



chaplain at the prison in Hull – quite a 
challenge! 
A number of friends in the community 
have been in hospital recently and several 
have returned home after successful 
operations. However, a number are still 
receiving treatment including some who 
travel to Cheltenham on a daily basis and 
we ask that you remember them all in your 
daily prayers.   
FRED HOLMAN of The Meadows, Much 
Birch, had an operation in the County 
Hospital on the 17th January and expects 
to be home in a few days. We wish him a 
speedy recovery. 
___________________________________________ 

 
History Group 
The Little Birch and Kings Thorn History 
Group are very grateful to all who have 
bought Little Birch on Aconbury Hill.  We 
have sold a large number of copies, in 
fact, enough to pay the publishing costs.  
We are also grateful for all comments 
received and welcome any feedback.  It is 
most interesting to hear about items we 
did not know about and see photos, or 
even deeds, which we had not seen before.  
If we assemble enough information over 
the next year or two we might even think 
of producing a supplement!  There are still 
plenty of copies left so if you missed out 
or know anyone who has, they are 
available at the Castle Inn, from Alison 
Clarke on 01981 540791 or from 
booksellers in Hereford and Ross and 
from Pengethley.  Any profits we make 
from now on will be used to benefit the 
village. 
__________________________________ 

Chairs 
LBVH Management Committee has 
purchased a number of new chairs for the 
Village Hall.  There are several of the old 
plastic chairs which are surplus to 
requirement.  Anyone interested in these 
chairs, or the old hall piano please contact 
Jackie Morley on 541027. All offers will 
be considered. 
__________________________________ 

Much Birch 100 Club Draw 
The January draw took place on Saturday, 
13th January at Much Birch Community 
Hall at 7.30pm 
The winners were: 
1.  No. 61   Mrs. Lesley Gare, Much Birch 
2.  No. 22   Mr. J.B. Willis, M . Birch 
The next draw will take place on 
FRIDAY, 9TH FEBRUARY at 11.00am 
in Much Birch Community Hall.  Entry 
forms for the year 2007 are still available 
from members of the Committee.  

  John Jones, Chairman 
___________________________________________ 

Thanks 
LBVH Management committee would like 
to thank Jackie Morley, for her generous 
donation to the Village hall, by arranging 
and funding the re-upholstery of the old 
hall benches. I’m sure that everyone will 
agree that the refurbished benches are a 
vast improvement. 
______________________________________ 

Neighbourhood Watch 
Burglary Dwellings 
A house in Allensmore (at the rear of 
Locks Garage) was broken into on the 23rd 
Dec 2006. 
Electrical items were stolen which 
included a 50-inch plasma TV. If you have 
any information about this crime or saw 
any suspicious activity near the premises, 
please contact one of your Peterchurch 
police officers. 
Burglary Buildings 
At the beginning of December 2006, two 
commercial premises were attacked. 
 GG Industries at Gooses Foot Industrial 
Estate had an attempted break-in but, 
fortunately, the offenders left without 
gaining entry. 
Also at Country Tastes, in Ewyas Harold, 
offenders broke in by ramming the roller 
shutter door and a quantity of frozen meats 
were stolen. 
 Vehicle Crime 
A vehicle was broken into in Shenmore, 
near Madley and a wallet stolen. This 
occurred overnight between 8th and 9th 
December. If you have any information 
about this crime or recall seeing any one 
in that area at the time please contact 
officer in the case PC Fiona Farrington. 
A blue Escort Van was stolen from Elm 
Grove in Clehonger and found a few days 
later in Hereford. A suspect has been 
identified for this crime.  
Theft 
Only a couple of minor thefts last month, 
one being a seasonal theft of Holly Trees 
from Lulham near, Madley. 
 
Anti-social behaviour 
Incidents of disorder and anti-social 
behaviour have cropped up again in 
Clehonger; these occurred around the New 
Year. Please report incidents of anti-social 
behaviour to your local police or via the 
central control room. Depending on the 
seriousness of the occurrence you may not 
always see an immediate response from 
the police. However it is very important to 
report incidents so we know where to 
target high profile patrols. Also if you 
know any of the persons involved please 
call us and name and shame them so we 
can deal positively. 
Keep your Sat. Nav. safe and sound 

Motorists who have been lucky enough to 
receive a satellite navigation system for 
Christmas - or are taking advantage of the 
New Year sales to buy one – are being 
advised to make sure they think about 
their car security at the same time. 
Sat. nav. systems (and especially the 
portable varieties) are prime targets for 
criminals who will think nothing of 
smashing a window to make a grab for 
valuables left in an unattended vehicle. 
What’s more, the whole theft could be 
over in just a few seconds. 
Already there have been several such 
incidents across the county since 
Christmas, with cars broken into in 
Hereford City centre car parks. In each 
case the sat. nav. system had been left in 
unattended cars. 
Herefordshire Divisional Crime risk 
Manager, Charles Naylor says “Criminals 
who target vehicles tend to be opportunist 
in nature. If they see CD’s or a sat. nav. 
system on the dashboard or expensive 
stereos still in place, they are much more 
likely to strike and your valuables can be 
gone in a matter of seconds” 
But it doesn’t have to be like that. You can 
significantly reduce the chance of your 
vehicle being targeted by taking a few 
simple precautions: 
� Disconnect and remove your sat. nav. 

every time you leave your car.                          
� Remove any suction mounted fittings 

and erase any marks from the screen.  
� Don’t store sat. navs. in glove       

compartments – thieves may be      
watching you. 

� Mark the equipment with your postcode 
with an ultra-violet marker and keep a 
note of the serial number in a safe place. 

� Park in well-lit, busy areas or a secure 
car park. 

And finally on a lighter note….  
A speeding motorist was stopped by a 
police patrol. The driver enquired with the 
officer if the police had quotas on the 
number of tickets they issue. The quick 
thinking officer replied…”Yes we did 
have quotas, but not any mo re, now we 
can issue as many tickets as we like.” !! 
And another one too… 
A prisoner in a police custody unit 
claimed he had a speech impediment, 
epilepsy, dyslexia and autism, but fell 
down on his explanation when asked why 
he was compelled to steal.  
The prisoner told officers  -“I’m a 
Nymphomaniac”.  After a few moments of 
consideration he then said – “No that’s not 
the right word is it. I think I mean, I’m a 
Cleptomaniac. 
PC Christine Griffiths  (Golden Valley) 
Mobile No: 07855 785 080 



PC Fiona Farrington 
Mobile No: 07817 019 374 
PC Andrew Bundy can be contacted 
directly by mobile telephone whilst on 
duty. His number is:  
07855 385 844. 
Local Reps are : 
East   
JOHN BULBECK  -    540178  
Central 
BOB PETERS   -       540670   
West 
BETTY PHILPOTT - 540614  
_______________________________ 

Cost of Printing the N/L 
We are now up to 15 households who 
have opted for email copies (This is out of 
a total of over 500 who have it delivered 
by hand).   Any saving is better than none, 
but it is disappointing that more people 
have not come forward.    Please consider 
it and help save on paper, print and time.  
Thank you. 

_______________________________ 

Items/Copy 
Please may I have items for the MARCH  
issue via post to  
Mrs. S.E. Mathews, Folly Cottage, Little 
Birch, HR2 8BD; or left in the post box at 
'Bramleys' or by email attachment in Word 
format to: 
sarah.mathews@tiscali.co.uk    By  

¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

18TH FEBRUARY 
¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

The Tump Inn 
 

Olde  Worlde  Non-S m o k i n g  
Cosy  Stable  Restaurant  

O p e n  1 2-3pm Every  Day  & 7 -
9 p m  M o n- Sat 

A  la  Carte  Evening  & Dayt ime 
Menu 

Roaring Log Fire  in  Winter  
Home-m a d e  D i s h e s  &  P u d s  

Using  Fresh  Loca l  Produce  &  
Herefordshire  Meats  

Vegetar ian  Menu 
 

Sunday  Roasts  A  Spec ia l i ty ,   
 

Cask Ales  & Fine Wines  
 

www.tumpinn.com 

Tel:  01981 540233 
 

A 4 6 6  W o r m e l o w ,  
H e r e f o r d  H R 2  8 E J 

 



GLAZY DAYS 
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

_______________________________________________________________________ _ 

 

 

Steve Jennings 
 

Coach House, Whitewells, Laskett Lane,  
Much Birch, Herefordshire HR2 8HZ 

Tel: 01981 541121  Fax: 01981 541121 Mobile 07738 016844 
Email:  sales@glazydays.net   Web: www.glazydays.net 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

BUS TIMETABLE 
 

WORMELOW - LITTLE BIRCH - KINGS THORN – KILPECK -  (HEREFORD) - 411 
 

Wednesdays  (THIS SERVICE WILL NOW BE OPERATED BY CANYON TRAVEL) 
 

LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & ride) 09.42  HEREFORD County Bus Station 13.20 
Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 09.52  Hereford, Bridge Street 13.25 
Tump Lane 10.00  Belmont Tesco 13.30 
Wormelow Tump Inn 10.02  Kilpeck, Red Lion 13.45  

Much Dewchurch, Church View 10.06  Much Dewchurch, Church View 13.51  
Kilpeck, Red Lion 10.15  Wormelow T ump Inn 13.55 
Belmont Tesco 10.30  Tump Lane 13.57 
Hereford, Bridge Street 10.35  Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 14.05 
HEREFORD County Bus Station 10.40  LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & Ride) 14.15 
 

MR. GREENMR. GREEN  
  

GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR BASIS GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR BASIS 
THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER AND THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER AND 

HEDGES TRIMMED.HEDGES TRIMMED.   
  

GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED, GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED,   
WEED SWEED SPRAYING AND FENCINGPRAYING AND FENCING  

  
RING RING 01495 760970 01495 760970 OR OR 0776613291507766132915  

FOR A QUOTEFOR A QUOTE  

The Castle IThe Castle Innnn           
 

Nick and Lyn would like to invite you to the Castle to enjoy a warm welcome to accompany a pint of excellent real 
ale (or two!) and to sample the menu of home -cooked main courses and delicious home made desserts in our 
candlelit lounge. 

 

LITTLE BIRCH
HEREFORD 

01981 540756

Winter Opening Hours:   

Mon – Weds: 7pm – 11pm;  Thurs & Fri 6.30pm – 11pm;  Sat: 12 –5.30, 6.30 – close; Sun from 12pm to close 
Food Served:  Tues – Fri 7pm – 9.30pm;  Sat & Sun 12.30pm – 2.30pm & 7pm – 9.30pm 

Forthcoming Events for February 
 

Sunday 11th February Folk NightFolk Night  Come and join in or sit and enjoy! 
 

Wednesday 14th February St. Valentines DaySt. Valentines Day Come and enjoy a romantic dinner in our  
  candlelit lounge – please book in advance. 
 

Thursday 15th February Fun QuizFun Quiz  Winner of this Quiz sets the next!!   
 

Friday  23rd February  Eastern NightEastern Night  Sample a variety of dishes from India and the  
  Orient.  £10 a ticket, please book in advance. 
 

Thursday 1st March St Davids Day SupperSt Davids Day Supper A traditional Welsh Food Night – Four 
  courses £13.95.  Please book in advance.  

 

Six Nations RugbySix Nations Rugby  starting 3rd  February All matches will be shown live in the bar 
 

Make sure you don’t forget Mothering SundayMothering Sunday on the 18th March – Book early to avoid disappointment!! 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

2nd Friday of each month 
Much Birch - Lees Field, Far 
End, Churchfield, Court Farm, 
Belle View –  
9.25am. - 10.45am. 
 
 
Kings Thorn - Hampden, 
Stoneleigh –  
10.50am. - 11.25am. 
 
Little Birch - Pendant Pitch 
Post Box, Crows Nest, Old 
Cottage -  
11.30am. - 12.05pm. 
 
Kings Thorn - Chances 
Cottage, Wrigglebrook 
Cottage, Jabiru – 
12.10pm. - 1.05pm. 
 
Much Birch - Old Shop, Old 
School House, Ash Farm, 
Council Houses and Cedar 
Eaves  -  
1.55pm. - 3.10pm. 
 
Much Dewchurch - Callow 
View, The Pines - 3.15pm. - 
3.45pm. 
 

 

Milk And/Or Newspapers 
Fruit Juices, Eggs, Bread,  

Dairy Produce Etc. 

DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR 
 

For convenient and reliable service call 
PAUL  on  01989 563705 

Perfect …….... Repairs & 
Alterations 

Undertaken by London trained  
alteration hand. 

Quick Service at affordable rates. 

Christine Dowsett 01981 541185 

Wickham Lodge, ParishLane, Little Birch 

D. Hughes 
 

Groundwork, Drainage, Footings, 
Drives, Fencing 

For all aspects of Groundwork 
 
 

07773 069224 
01432 870884 

 

Milk and/or Newspapers 

Fruit Juices, Eggs, Bread, 

Dairy Produce etc. 

DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR 

For Convenient and reliable service call 

PAUL on 01989 563705 
 

COMPUTER HELP 
the local answer to your PC problems  

 

 
 

Having trouble with your computer or the internet? 
Seeking advice on buying a new PC, upgrades, networks or virus protection? 

Need IT rescue? 
 

Call Colin Finnie  (01981 580044) 
 

Help on your doorstep- Friendly and jargon-free - Very reasonable rates 



 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

ABBOTSFIELD  

FUNERAL DIRECTORS 
 
 

• Complete Service – Day & Night 

• Private Chapels of Rest 

• Pre-paid Plans 

 
 
 

HEREFORD      LEDBURY       ROSS-ON-WYE 
Monkmoor Street      Bye Street,          Cantilupe Road, 
Hereford       Ledbury           Ross-on-Wye 
HR1 2DX                  HR8 2AA                HR9 7AN 

01432 356445      01531 636666    01989 562762 

 
Andy and Sue 
Welcome you to  

 
THE AXE AND CLEAVER 

Much Birch 
 

Excellent food served in our spacious 
Restaurant 

 
SENIOR CITIZENS' LUNCH 

On Wednesdays - 2 courses 
For £4.75 

 
SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH 

£7.95 for 2 courses -  
Bookings advised 

 
Lovely Beer Garden with field for Touring 

Caravans and Tents 
 

Tel: 01981 540203  

 

Rainbow 
International 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
  

PPPPRRRROOOOFFFFEEEESSSSSSSSIIIIOOOONNNNAAAALLLL    CCCCLLLLEEEEAAAANNNNIIIINNNNGGGG    
OOOOFFFF     

CCCCAAAARRRRppppEEEETTTTSSSS ,,,,     RRRRUUUUGGGGSSSS ,,,,     UUUUPPPPHHHHOOOOLLLLSSSSTTTTEEEERRRRYYYY     
 

Using a new innovative system, we offer a fast, efficient, high 
quality carpet cleaning service, with no mess or fuss. 

 
ü Cleans, disinfects and applies ant-static coating. 
ü Guarantees not to stretch, shrink or split seams. 
ü Leaves carpets PH neutral, no resoiling sticky residues 
ü Extremely quiet operation 
ü Environmentally friendly too, using natural products. 
 

DRY IN 30 MINUTESDRY IN 30 MINUTES   
HomesHomes     OfficesOffices     HotelsHotels    ClubsClubs   

Call today 

RAINBOW INTERNATIONALRAINBOW INTERNATIONAL   
Unit 7, Premier Business Park,Unit 7, Premier Business Park,  

Westfields Trading Estate,Westfields Trading Estate,   
Hereford HR4 9NZHereford HR4 9NZ   

Hereford (01432) 268 626Hereford (01432) 268 626   
  

FOR YOUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTEFOR YOUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTE   
  
  

AQUASSIST 
Liquid Waste Solutions 

Septic Tank Emptying 

Drains unblocked 

Immediate, low cost & friendly service  

   Call us anytime on . . . 

01981 570240 
   Mobile: 07776 258093 

   Email:info@aquassist.co.uk 
 

Aquassist Ltd. Gwynant, 21 St. Margarets Road,  
Hereford HR1 1TS  

 



  

MISTY HILL GRINDING 
SERVICE 

Rose Cottage, Little Birch,  
Herefordshire HR2 8BB  

 
Tel: 01981 540513 

 Mobile: 07737 730358  
 
 

TARIFFS  

Knives from               £1.00 
Scissors from               £3.00 
Shears               £6.00 
Axes from               £5.00 
Secateurs serviced and regroun        £7.00 
Chainsaw chains reground  from     £12.00 
  

PHILIP QUARTERMAN  
At Your Service 

 
 

 

MISTY HILL 
GARDENING SERVICES 

LITTLE BIRCH 
 

Skilled and equipped for all aspects 
of gardening. 

   

Hedge cutting and Pruning 
Specialist.  

  
Tree Work: Lopping & Topping 

Removal of Dead Wood & 
Dangerous Branches 
Careful Workmanship  

 

Please call  
 

PHILIP QUARTERMAN 
 

Tel: 01981 540513 
Mobile: 07737 730358 

 

YOGA CLASS 

Much Birch Community 
Centre 

 
Thursdays 9.15-10.45 

 
Also evening class in Hereford 

 

Thursdays 5.45 – 7.15 

Both drop in, Beginners 
especially welcome 

 

Call Veronika on  

01981 580048 

 

N.R EVANS & CO 
Accountants Limited 

 

Licensed to carry out all aspects of accountancy, 
taxation and consultancy 

 
THORNBROOK, WINNAL, ALLENSMORE, 

HEREFORD HR2 9AR 
 

To contact your local accountants 
 

Telephone: 01981 570565 
 

FLORIDAFLORIDA  
  

Holiday home in Orlando.   10 Holiday home in Orlando.   10 
mins. from Disney in luxury mins. from Disney in luxury 

gated resort.gated resort.   
Private swimming pool with Private swimming pool with 

JacJacuzzi uzzi -- Sleeps 8 Sleeps 8   
  

Discount for localsDiscount for locals   
  

Call Terry & Mel McGee, Kings Call Terry & Mel McGee, Kings 
Thorn  Thorn    

01981 54124001981 541240  

Or check the weOr check the websitebsite  
www.sunrisekey.comwww.sunrisekey.com  

FIREWOOD 
FOR SALE 

Well seasoned hardwood,  mainly oak and 
ash, cut to any size 

 
WILL DELIVER    May be small charge depending 

on location. 

 
    Tel:  01432 870282  

Mob:  07778524425 
Mob:  07870577172 

 

 
ROB’S GARDEN 
MAINTENANCE 

 
Lawns cut and 

edged 
Hedge cutting 

Flower Borders 
Rotavating & 

Fencing 
 
 

Tel: 01432 267919 
Mobile:  07890 

422730 



T’AI CHI & QI GONG 
Ancient Chinese Arts of Exercise 

Slow, Relaxed Meditative Movements 

which help to  

Relax & Strengthen the Body 
Enhance Posture & Balance 

Improve Flexibility and Co-ordination 
Build the Immune System. 

Suitable for all ages, experienced or beginners 
 

Independent studies have indicated that regular practice can 
have a beneficial effect on the cardiovascular & respiratory 

systems and the musculoskeletal structure. 
 

Sadly, our teacher, John Llewellyn, passed away, 
on 18th September 2006. 

 
However, the group have decided to continue to 

meet. 
 

Weekly Sessions at M B Community Hall 
Tuesdays 11.30 am. 

 

A warm welcome to all those interested, we look 
forward to seeing you there. 

 

 
 
 

_________________ 
SOLICITORS 

The Complete Legal Service 
 

*Conveyancing  *Business Law  *Wills  *Probate  
*Divorce  *Family Law 

 

transact Conveyancing Services 01432 352524 
 

www.tamatthews.co.uk 
 

For Expert & Friendly Advice on All Your Legal Matters 

6 King Street   Hereford   01432 352121 
13A Broad Street   Leominster   01568 615905 

T A MATTHEWS 

 

HERBAL MEDICINE 
ACUPUNCTURE 

DIETARY THERAPY 
ACUPRESSURE 

 
Arvin Barkhjordarian 
BSc. MBAcC MRCHM 

 

01981 580048 
 

Newsletter Advertising Rates 
From January 2007 the rates for New Advertisements in the Newsletter will be as follows: 
 

16th Page   £3.50 per issue or £35 per annum 
8th Page  £4.00 per issue or £40 per annum 
¼ Page   £4.50 per issue or £45 per annum 
½ Page   £8.00 per issue or £80 per annum 
 

Classifieds  
Single insertion  £ 3.00  6 months  £15.00  1 year  £30.00 
 

Copy to “The Editor”    Cheques payable to “Little Birch Village Hall Management Committee”  please. 

 



 

 

             
              Joyful health 
                 CRANIOSACRAL THERAPY 
 

VIVIEN RAY  RCST 
 

Practice at the Wye Valley Nuffield Hospital, Hereford 
and Garway Hill. 

Regular children’s clinics. 
 

01981 580577 
joyfulhealth@vivienray.co.uk 

 
Curious?   Phone me and ask. 

 

 

pickering 
& co 

 
licensed conveyancers & 
Commissioners for oaths 

 
Specialist Property Lawyers local 

to the Birches 
 

Contact us for an estimate of 
fees 

for acting on your behalf 
 

SALE, RE-MORTGATE OR 
PUCHASE OF PROPERTY 

 
Telephone: 01981 541264 

 
GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 

Valley View 
Barrack Hill 
Kings Thorn 

Hereford  
HR2 8AX 

 
Tel/Fax 01981 540030 - Mobile 07818 847986 

e-mail: graham@dean-electrical.wanadoo.co.uk 
www.dean-electrical.co.uk 

 
� COMPLETE REWIRES 
� INSTALLING ELECTRIC SHOWERS 
� PUTTING IN ADDITIONAL SOCKETS 
� INSTALLING OUTDOOR LIGHTS 
� UPGRADING FUSEBOARDS 
� INSTALLING BURGLAR ALARMS 
� INSTALLIKNG SMOKE DETECTORS 
….   EVEN PUTTING UP LIGHT FITTINGS 
 

 
Please contact 

GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 
For a free quotation and to discuss 

Your electrical requirements 
Especially if you are in any doubt 

About “Part P” building regulations 
 

www.sarah-dean-designs.co.uk 
 

Valley View Barrack Hill Kings Thorn Hereford HR2 8AX 
info@sarah-dean-designs.co.uk  01981 540030 

Bespoke handmade cards and pictures for all occasions 

� � � 
 

Its simple, it’s all about making someone happy 
 

� � � 
 

Wedding StationeryWedding Stationery   

Party invitationsParty invitations   

Birth announcementsBirth announcements   

Unique giftsUnique gifts   

Personalised cards forPersonalised cards for   
Birthdays/anniversarBirthdays/anniversariesies /Christmas/Christmas   

 
� � � 

 
Visit the website for a no obligation quotation and let 

me help you make someone smile 
 

� � � 
 

Value for money � respecting the environment � individuality 

 

RICHARD EKANITERICHARD EKANITE  
 
 

OIL AND SOLID FUEL COOKERS 
SERVICED AND REPAIRED 

 
  

01544 31818901544 318189  
 
 

For expert Advice & Service 



 
 

EXPERIENCE  
UNDISCOVERED  

SPAIN 
 

(A WORLD AWAY FROM THE MADDING CROWD). 
 
WE HAVE A BEAUTIFULLY APPOINTED BEACHFRONT APARTMENT AVAILABLE TO 
LET IN THE BEAUTIFUL PUERTO DE MAZARRON AREA OF MURCIA ON THE 
STUNNING COSTA CALIDA, WITHIN VERY EASY LEVEL WALKING DISTANCE OF 
CAFES, BARS, SHOPS AND A SUPERMARKET. 
 
 THE AREA HAS, FOR MANY YEARS, BEEN A FAVOURITE HOLIDAY DESTINATION 
WITH THE SPANISH BUT HAS REMAINED RELATIVELY UNDISCOVERED OUTSIDE 
OF SPAIN. IT IS A VERY TRADITIONAL SPANISH RESORT WHERE MASS 
TOURISM HAS YET TO REACH. THE SAFE, SANDY BEACH MAKES IT IDEAL FOR 
FAMILIES AND GOLF ENTHUSIASTS HAVE A CHOICE OF THE MANY EXCELLENT 
GOLFING FACILITIES NEARBY.    

 
With 2 bedrooms and 2 bathrooms, it sleeps 8+baby comfortably.  There is a fully 

fitted kitchen, complete with washing machine, toaster, microwave, full cooker/hob, 
fridge and iron/ironing board; 
Air-conditioning in all rooms;  

Living room complete with tv/dvd; 
Large balcony with stunning mountain views; 
Pool area, beautiful beach (towels provided); 

Lo-cost flight daily from local airports; 
Private taxi transfers can be arranged; 

Seasonal prices start from £150 per week which includes all linen, towels and 
electricity. 

 
(No price increases for school holidays). 

 
FOR MORE INFO CONTACT: DONNA AND KEVIN PURSEY ON 01981580410 

 
E-MAIL: donnapursey@btinternet.com 

 


